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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

Staff Report

Agenda Item No.:
5

Name:
Janice Mansfield

Proposed Motion No.:
1999-0617

Date:
February 3, 2000

Subject:  A MOTION confirming the Executive’s reappointment of Debra Willendorf, who resides in council district one, to the King County civil rights commission.

Summary: 

The Executive has reappointed Debra Willendorf to a three-year term on the King County Civil Right Commission expiring June 1, 2002.

Ms. Willendorf is a resident of Seattle and Council District One.  She is a graduate of the University of Washington where she received her MPA Degree.  Ms. Willendorf is employed by the Department of Social and Human Services as a Supervisor in the Division of Child Support.  She has been a member of the commission since 1996.

The King County Civil Rights Commission is the citizen advisory commission to the King County Executive and Metropolitan King County Council on matters pertaining to the County’s civil rights program.  It is responsible for reviewing and reporting on the effectiveness and progress of the county’s affirmative action, non-discrimination enforcement, and minority/women business utilization programs and taking a strong leadership role in raising community awareness and involvement on civil rights issues.  There are sixteen commission members with thirteen nominated by councilmembers representing each of the council districts while the remaining three serve as at-large members selected by the County Executive.  The Commission annually elects its own officers and currently meets on a monthly basis.  The ordinance creating the Commission also established four standing committees by which most of the work of the Commission is to be accomplished.  Standing committee meetings are usually scheduled apart from the monthly Commission meetings.  Members of the Commission normally serve three year terms except for initial appointees who may serve staggered terms ranging from one to three years.  The County Executive designates appropriate staff to support the work of the Commission.

Attending

Paula-Harris White, Staff Liaison to the King County Civil


Rights Commission

Attachment: 

1. Executive’s Letter of Transmittal dated October 13, 19999

2. Proposed Motion 1999-617

3. Application/Resume

4. Board Profile Form

